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The ECS Lady Eagles earned the top seed in the Section 
VI Class D Tournament and played the 4th seeded team, Pine 
Valley on Oct. 30th.  In this sectional semi-fi nal game, ECS 
dominated and outhustled the Pine Valley Lady Panthers, win-
ning 4-0.

In the sectional fi nals the Lady Eagles of Ellicottville faced 
off with the Lady Eagles of North Collins.  This opponent gave 
us the biggest challenge of any league foe this season but we 
were victorious in both of those league contests.  However, 
playing a team a third time presents a stronger demand and our 
squad rose for the occasion.  It didn’t take long for us to fi nd 
the net as we scored within 12 minutes of the opening whistle.  
Midway through the second half we scored another goal to 
seal the deal with a 2-0 win and the Section VI Class D title.

In the Far West Regional playoff game the Lady Eagles 
took on the best Class D team in Section V, Whitesville.  
Whitesville is the home of the Big 30 scoring leader so we 
knew this team was a force to be reckoned with.  We knew 
we had to limit this prolifi c scorer’s touches on the ball with 
smart, aggressive team defense.  And that we did!  She did put 
the power of teamwork to the test and her efforts fueled our 
drive to play even harder.  Our organized defensive strategy 
allowed us to regain possession quickly and attack with speed 
and fast ball movement.  Two goals within 6 minutes of each 
other in the fi rst half boosted our confi dence even more.  
The Lady Blue Jays did fi nd the net with seventeen minutes 

(continued on page 6)

Lady Eagles Claim Far West Regional 
CLASS D SOCCER CHAMPIONSHIP!
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Part 2:  PARENTS PLEASE STAY INVOLVED
By Mark J. Ward, 

Superintendent
This is the second part of a two part series on how parental 

involvement can help your child to succeed and excel in school. 
Here are a few more tips you may want to consider:

 When your children are young make an effort to read to 
them every night. Once they are able to read, encourage 
them to read to you!

 Communicate frequently with the counselors…Mr. Dan 
LaCroix (K-7) and Mrs. Tammy Eddy (8-12).

 Attend meetings and take advantage of events sponsored 
by the school that involve the sharing of information and 
insight into programs (i.e. grade level transitional changes, 
requirements for graduation, accelerated programs, 
fi nancial aid).

 Remember you are their parent fi rst and their friend 
second. Trying to be their friend may confl ict with how a 
parent should respond.

 It is important to establish a study routine; with a time 
and place to study/or do homework.   

 When looking for a gift, encourage family members to 
consider buying a book.

 Seeking outside or professional help for your child is not 
a sign of weaknesses or lack of parenting skills, rather it is 
a sign that you recognize that you need some help and 
are not afraid to seek it out.

 Encourage your child to get extra help…attend 
Homework Help Club, many teachers volunteer to stay 
after school to work with students, if you are not sure of 
what is available, contact Mrs. Eddy, Mr. LaCroix , Mrs. 
Poulin or Mr. Miller

 As students transition to the high school it is still very 
important that you stay in touch and be involved with 
your children. They need you, and, while they may not 
think so, they do. You may have to alter your approach, 
but don’t think for a minute that they do not need your 
guidance, love, support and structure.

 If you are noticing major changes in your child’s 
behavior make sure you do not take it lightly. It could be a 
sign of any number of things…ignoring it is the worst thing 
you can do. Keep the lines of communication open.

The purpose of this article was to provide you with some 
suggestions and to encourage you to stay actively involved in 
the lives of your children. Since we are educating students from 
the age of 4-21, the type of support and involvement will change 
with the age but that does not diminish the importance that it will 
play in their success.   

Maybe it doesn’t take a “village to raise a child” but it sure 
helps having a strong positive relationship between the family 
and school. The Ellicottville Central School prides itself on creat-
ing a “family” environment, and this relationship will play an 
important role in your child’s future.

Our young people today will be 
facing a much different world than 
we have ever seen before. Most jobs 
in the global economy will require 
education and training beyond high 
school. The skills and knowledge 
needed to go to college will be the 
same skills that will be needed to 
go directly into the work force. The 
unskilled labor jobs as well as those 
related to manufacturing are disap-
pearing and they have been replaced 
by jobs that require more technical 
skill and training.

So what does all of this mean? 
Whether you are an auto mechanic, 
electrician, offi ce worker or in the 
building trades, these jobs will 
require high-tech skills and education 
after high school. There will be fewer 
and fewer jobs available for those 

MAKING A WISE INVESMENT
who only have a high school diploma. 
What might have worked for you as a par-
ent, will not work for your children.

More education may not insure happi-
ness but it will produce higher earnings. 
The U.S. Census Bureau estimates that 
the average high school graduate will earn 
$1.2 million during their working career, 
compared to $2.1 million that the aver-
age college graduate will make. This is a 
tremendous gap and one that will impact 
the quality of your life.

While we understand that a college 
education may not be the answer for 
everyone, it is a smart investment. Today, 
there are many two-year programs at ju-
nior colleges such as Jamestown Commu-
nity College that students should explore. 
Many of these degrees or certifi cate pro-
grams are very specialized and will lead 
directly to employment.  

The global economy is dramati-
cally changing the type of work force 
and jobs that will be available for our 
graduates. We encourage parents and 
students to talk with Mrs. Eddy, Guid-
ance Counselor, and learn more about 
the type of employment opportunities 
that are out there and the kind of edu-
cational training that they will need. 
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Project Partners Students InProject Partners Students In
‘CARING FOR THE EARTH’
On  October 27th,  Mrs. Woodarek’s 3rd Graders and Mr. Wilson’s 1st Graders part-

nered-up to make bird feeders.  They made the feeders from paper towel rolls, peanut 
butter, and birdseed.  Then they took a nature walk behind the school. The partners had 
to fi nd suitable trees to hang up their feeders.  This worked well with our science unit on 
“Caring for the Earth.” After the feeders were hung, the partners were able to explore the 
woods and creek area.  I think everyone would agree that they had a great, fun, learning 
experience!  In the springtime, these good citizens will return to take down the disinte-
grating feeders. 

Last year, students in the College 
& Career classes and the Econom-
ics classes started participating in 
a national fi nancial literacy test 
created and provided by the W!SE 
(Working in Support of Education) 
program.  W!SE is an educational 
nonprofi t organization dedicated to 
helping prepare students for college 
and the global workplace.  The 
Financial Literacy Certifi cation Pro-
gram addresses the urgent need that 
young people in the United States 
become fi nancially literate.  

Ellicottville Central Students 
worked on learning and preparing 
for this test, and, as a result, they 
earned that status of being a Blue 
Star school based on their excellent 
test results.  Ellicottville Central 
School is the only school in Cat-
taraugus County to have achieved 
this distinction.  

Once we were recognized as a 
Blue Star school, W!SE reviewed 
the support and work that the 
teachers put forth in order to reach 
this achievement.  At this time we 
are proud to report that Ms. Jackie 
James has been recognized as a 
Gold Star teacher in this program!  
Congratulations Jackie on this 
achievement!

MS. JACKIE JAMES 
NAMED A GOLD 
STAR TEACHER
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History of the Bank of Ellicottville 
and M&T Bank 1878-Present

The Bank of Ellicottville, along with M&T Bank, 
has had a long & storied history of serving the citizens 
of Ellicottville with their banking needs for 132 years.  
Organized on July 15, 1878, the Bank of Ellicottville 
began its’ operation back on August 1, 1878 at the pres-
ent site of the Ellicottville Historical building. 

Their cashier at the time was Charles A. Case, who 
would later become president of the bank, and whose 
picture appears on the older interior photo of the bank 
on the display board.

In December 1890, the bank moved its location into 
a new brick building across the street, where they con-
tinued their operation right up until 1959.  At the time 
of their move, their new building was equipped with 
the “latest burglar proof vaults and safes” to assure the 
safety of their depositors’ funds. 

This move may have been precipitated by the devas-
tating fi re that occurred on May 11, 1890.  This fi re de-
stroyed the entire block of business places on the north 
side of Washington Street, from Jefferson to Monroe streets.  However, the Bank of Ellicottville’s original building escaped the 
wrath of this fi re, primarily due to its sheet metal roof, which was able to repel the sparks and cinders that were raining down on 
it. 

In 1959, the Bank of Ellicottville was merged into M&T Bank, which was, and still is, headquartered in Buffalo, New York.
For 132 years, Ellicottville’s residents have had their banking needs met by these two banking institutions. 

Fitzpatrick & Weller Block / 
Marketplace

The building in the picture at 
right was located on the corner of 
Monroe St. and Washington St. and 
was originally known as the Irvine 
Hall Hotel when it was built in 
1837. It was run by Ben Baldwin, 
Amos Pettit, Pat Cady, Elisha Gro-
ver, George Senear and Jim Welsh.

In 1841 it was renamed “The Ea-
gle” and became a theater. By 1845 
it was the Irving Hotel again and in 
1872 it burned. In 1885 Alexander 
Bird, a Civil War Veteran, built the 
brick “Bird Block” which is what 
we know as the Marketplace today.

The building has been the home 
to a variety of businesses over the 
past 100 plus years with a chronology of them listed below:

 1897 Edward O’Rourke and Arthur Putnam established it as a Funeral Home and Furniture Store
 Mr. Payne opened the Corner Drug Store there in 1924

Reflecting on our Past...Reflecting on our Past...

e aandnd

(continued on page 5)
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 Dr. Albert Smallman had his offi ce 
upstairs from 1920-1956

 Fred Rider Sr. and Jr. had law 
offi ces there for many years

 O’Rourke and O’Rourke 
Furniture and Wallpaper and 
Paint Store was opened upstairs in 
1940 and moved in 1956 to where 
Nature’s Remedy is today.

 Ned O’Rourke later bought the 
former Shankland House (now 
Jefferson B & B) and moved the 
funeral home there.

 Harry Emke moved the Red 
& White Grocery Store from 
Washington St. to this building in 
1963 until it closed in 1970.

 Brooks Market took over in 
1970 with Brooks Down Under 
(a clothing store) added in the 
basement after 1982.

Since 1987 the Marketplace has hosted 
a variety of stores and shops and is alive 
today with a variety of shopping options!

See great pictures like these ... and 
more!  Reserve yourself a yearbook.

• You need to prepay for a yearbook 
to ensure you get one.  The books 
are $50 and you need to put down at 
least $10 to reserve one.  You may 
turn the money in to Mrs. Bauer.  If 
you don’t reserve a book you’ll only 
be able to get one if there are any left 
after all reserved ones have been 
claimed or a week after the books 
come in.  Prepayment must be 
received by May 31st.

• You may purchase old yearbooks 
while supplies last.  2010’s book is 
$30.  Books from previous years 
are $10 apiece, while supplies last.

• There will be one fundraiser this 
year for grades 6-12.  We will be 
selling Easter candy.  Each item 
sold will take $1 off the cost of 
the yearbook.  If 30 items are sold the student earns a free year-
book.

YEARBOOK NEWS REFLECTING 
ON OUR PAST
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4

The Boys Varsity Soccer Team completed its 
fall season this year with a crushing loss to North 
Collins in the Section 6 Sectional Title game.  The 
Eagles scored fi rst, 10 minutes into the second half.  
North Collins then came back and tied the game 1- 
1 with 20 minutes left in regulation.  After 80 min-
utes of soccer, the two teams were deadlocked at 
1 – 1.  After 10 minutes of overtime, the boys were 
exhausted, but they went on to play for 10 more 
minutes in the second overtime.   At the comple-
tion of 100 minutes of soccer, the two teams were 
awarded the title of co-sectional champions, but 
because one team needed to move on, a penalty 
kick shoot out was required.  Ellicottville chose 
to shoot fi rst in the best of fi ve kicks.  This round 
ended in a 4 – 4 tie.  A second round of penalty 
kicks was needed.  This round was a sudden victory round.  After an Ellicottville shot hit the cross bar and the goal line – but never 
crossed the goal line, North Collins scored on their third kick and earned the right to go on to the Far West Regional game.

These young men worked incredibly hard to put themselves in this situation.  They pushed themselves and their teammates in an 
effort to bring home the Section 6 Class D Boys Soccer Championship trophy.  They did not disappoint.  Their hustle, desire and never 
give up attitude made us all proud.  

The captains this year were all awarded with multiple post-season honors.  Chris Snyder, Sam Doro and Nate Billings were named 
to the League Honorable Mention Team.  Joe Alzate was named to the League Second Team All-Star Team and was also named Team 
Co-MVP.  Colin Lapi was awarded First Team League All-Star, Olean Times Herald Big 30 All-Star, and Team Co-MVP.

Congratulations on a great season!

VARSITY BOYS SOCCER 2010



Ellicottville Central School District Newsletter                            6 December 2010

remaining in the game but were denied 
any other scoring opportunities by our 
stingy team defense.  Final score:  ECS 2      
Whitesville 1.

With the Regional plaque in hand, 
ECS advanced to the NYS Championship 
Soccer Tournament.  This is the fi nal four 
teams in each class vying for the state title.  

At the NYS Girls’ Soccer Tournament, 
at Homer HS, near Cortland, the Lady 
Eagles played Chazy, from Section 7.  We 
have scored some beautiful goals this 
season.  However, in this game, the beauti-
ful goal was scored on a corner kick by 
Chazy in the early minutes of the contest.  
A handful of minutes later we were down 
2-0, following another Chazy corner kick.  
From that point on we headed them off at 
every shot attempt but, we were unable 
to muster many quality chances to score.  
Final score ECS 0  Chazy 2.

It was a bittersweet ending to an in-
credible journey.  We were thrilled to have 
made it to states but certainly disappointed 
in the game results.  After the tears were 
shed and our heartache was eased by our 
families and friends, we sat back on the 
bus and realized just how amazingly far 
we had come.  After a 0-3 start to our 
season, we committed to focusing that 
much more on improving our weaknesses 
and honing our strengths, one practice 
at a time, one game at a time.  And our 
concentration and perseverance surely 
paid off.

We ended our season with an over-
all record of 13-6-1.  We were CCAA 
Division 4 Champs, Section 6 Class D 
Champs, and the only Section 6 girls’ 

soccer team to win the Regional Title.  We 
advanced to the NYS Final Four in Class 
D.  Wow, it was a banner season!

Here are the members of our coura-
geous team:  

Our seniors are Sara Cranmer, Kate 
Crowley, Kyla Piscitelli, Alissa Spauld-
ing, Samantha Woodin, Ryanne Tomblin, 
and Alexis Vail.  Juniors are Katie Andera, 
Falicia Elom, Ashley Golley, Kaysie 
Raecher, Kaitlyn Riethmiller, Shannon 
Scott, Paige Wyatt and Courtney Wilson. 

Our lone sophomore is Rachel McMa-
hon-Eagan.  Freshwomen are Elizabeth 
Wendel, Sarah Wojtowicz, Hailey Musall 
and Samantha Uhrinek.  Rounding out the 
squad is eighth grader Hannah Doro.  Our 

managers are Madison Harris and Evelyn 
Cortez.  Our ball boys are Robert Spell 
and Zack Golley.

Thanks to the Great Valley and Ellicot-
tville Fire Departments for welcoming 
us back to town with a colorful parade 
of swirling lights and sirens!!  Thanks 
to Mrs. Signore and Mr. Loftus for all of 
your tender loving care.  Coach  McAn-
drew, Coach Taylor, and Coach Eddy  
you are the best.  The backing from our 
friends, school and community put smiles 
on our faces.  And most of all, hugs and 
kisses to our moms, dads and families for 
your constant encouragement and your 
love and support throughout the season!  
We couldn’t have done it without you!!

SOCCER CHAMPS ... CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

ECS IS PROUD OF LADY EAGLES SOCCERECS IS PROUD OF LA
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Girl’s Varsity Soccer 
2010-2011 Schedule

Sept. 8 - @ Falconer - Lost 0-1

Sept. 10 - @ Olean Tourn. vs. Port-
ville - Lost 0-2

Sept. 11 - @ Olean Tourn. vs. James-
town - Lost 2-3

Sept. 15 - vs. West Valley - Won 8-0

Sept. 17 - @ Pine Valley - Won 4-0

Sept. 20 - vs. Maple Grove - Tied 1-1

Sept. 22 vs. North Collins Won 2-0

Sept. 29 - @ Panama - Won 4-0

Oct. 1 - @ West Valley - Won 4-0

Oct. 2 - @ Genesee Valley - Won 1-0

Oct. 4 - vs. Mt. St. Mary’s - Won 1-0

Oct. 6 - vs. Pine Valley - Won 8-0

Oct. 8 - @ North Collins - Won 1-0 
(overtime)

Oct. 15 - vs. Panama - Won 5-0

Oct. 18 - @ Maple Grove - Lost 0-4

Oct. 22 - @ Fredonia - Lost 0-1

Playoffs
Oct. 30 - Sectional Semi-Finals vs. 
Pine Valley - Won 4-0

Nov. 5 - Sectional Finals vs. North 
Collins - Won 2-0

Nov. 12 - Regionals @ Section 5 vs. 
Whitesville - Won 2-1

Nov. 19 - States Semi Finals vs. 
Chazy - Lost 0-2  

POST-SEASON HONORS
Eight Lady Eagles were selected to the 

CCAA Div. 4 All-Star Teams this post-
season.  Sam Woodin earned Offensive 
Player of the Year honors.  Named to the 
First Team were Alissa Spaulding, Kate 
Crowley and Kate Andera.  Second Team 
selections were received by Falicia Elom 
and Kaitlyn Riethmiller.  Ashley Gol-
ley and Alexis Vail received Honorable 
Mentions.  Ryanne Tomblin earned the 
Individual Sportsmanship Award for our 
team.

Sam Woodin and Kate Andera were 
also named to the Big 30 All-Star Team.

Well deserved, ladies!

NYSPHSAA Section VI Offi cial Team Roster Girls’ Soccer 2010
Num. Pos. Class Name Asst. Coaches
1 Mid 11 Falicia Elom    Jenn McAndrew
2 Mid 10 Rachel McMahon-Eagan    Katie Taylor
3/gk GK 12 Alexis Vail           
4 For 12 (capt.) Kate Crowley  
5 Def 12 (capt.) Ryanne Tomblin Scorekeeper
6 For 12 (capt.) Samantha Woodin Sis Signore
7 Mid 11 Paige Wyatt 
8 M/F 8 Hannah Doro 
9 For 9 Elizabeth Wendel 
10 Mid 12 (capt.) Alissa Spaulding  
11 Def 11 Kaysie Raecher Managers
12 Mid 11   Katie Andera Madison Harris
13 Def 9 Sam Uhrinek Evelyn Cortez
16 Mid 11 Kaitlyn Riethmiller Mike Loftus
17 Def 12 Kyla Piscitelli                   
18 For 9 Sarah Wojtowicz
19 For 11 Courtney Wilson
20 Def 12 Sara Cranmer
21 For 9 Hailey Musall
22/gk GK 11 Shannon Scott
23 Def 11 Ashley Golley

ECS IS PROUD OF LADY EAGLES SOCCERADY EAGLES SOCCER
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High School News from the 
GUIDANCE OFFICE

 SAT TEST DATE SAT REGISTRATION DEADLINE
 January 22 December 23
 March 12  February 11    

ACT TEST DATE ACT REGISTRATION DEADLINE
 April 9  March 4
 June 11  May 6

Registration materials are available in the Guidance Offi ce or you can register 
on-line for the SAT at www.collegeboard.com and for the ACT at www.actstu-
dent.org.  The registration fees are $47 for the SAT and $33 for the ACT.  I would 
recommend taking both tests as they test different material.  If you have questions 
see Mrs. Eddy in the guidance offi ce.

COMMUNITY SERVICE
Community service is a very important part of your high school experi-

ence, which also can make you eligible for many scholarships!  There are many 
scholarships available to students based on community service that you have been 
involved in throughout high school.  Look around your school and community to 
see where and how you may be of service to others.  The benefi t of helping others 
is a great feeling, and you may also be eligible for scholarship money for college!   

SCHOLARSHIP SEARCH
Check out College Board’s Scholarship Search at www.collegeboard.com.  

This is an on-line tool to help you locate scholarships, internships, grants, and 
loans that match your education level, talents and backgrounds.  Complete the 
brief questionnaire, and Scholarship Search will fi nd potential opportunities from 
their database of more than 2,300 sources of college funding totaling nearly $3 
Billion in available aid!

ATTENTION SENIORS
College deadlines will be here soon!  If you plan to go to college, applications 

should be mailed soon to ensure that space still remains at the school of your 
choice.  If you apply on-line make sure you inform Mrs. Eddy that your tran-
scripts need to be sent.

GUIDANCE DIRECT - CAREER & COLLEGE EXPLORATION TOOL
Students in grades 6-12 now have access to a web based program called Guid-

ance Direct. This is an on-line tool that assists students with college and career 
planning.  This program provides students with many tools to build a career and 
college portfolio including; an interest inventory, detailed career information, col-
lege search, scholarship search and a resume writing tool.  Mr. LaCroix and Mrs. 
Eddy will be meeting with students throughout the school year to expedite the 
career and college planning process with this program.  

FREE SAT PREP
Students can access a new website called www.INeedAPencil.com for free 

SAT preparation.  This site includes: 60 engaging lessons in math, reading, and 
writing that infuse pop culture into learning to make prep accessible; 800+ chal-
lenging practice exam questions that simulate the SAT and provide full expla-
nations; ... and unique features like a score projector to show you how you are 
predicted to score on the real exam. 

Forms are now available in the ECS 
High School Offi ce and may be fi lled out 
and returned to the ECS High School 
Offi ce with the full payment. All checks 
should be made out to Win-Sum Ski 
Corporation. Applications not turned in to 
ECS will not be available for ECS Club 
rates. Students applying for combo passes 
who are not in the lesson portion of the ski 
program must still go through the school 
in order to receive the ECS combo pass 
rate. All combo pass pictures must be paid 
for in advance with the receipt initialed 
by Mr. Robert Miller, MS/HS Principal. 
Registration for any of the plans must 
take place at ECS fi rst.  Please fi ll out the 
paperwork in advance.  Mrs. Jackie Pad-
dock in the high school offi ce will handle 
processing of applications.

Plan I - $63 
Thursday night lift and lesson with a 

bonus day in March!  (Student owned 
equipment)

Plan II (Ski) - $106 
8 weekly lessons and ski equipment 

rental package for Thursday nights, with a 
bonus day in March!

Plan III (Snowboard) - $119
8 weekly lessons and snowboard equip-

ment rental package for Thursday nights, 
with a bonus day in March!

Plan IV - $200 
Combo Pass with unlimited day and 

night skiing, includes 8 Thursday night 
lessons (Student owned equipment - 
Unlimited Ski and Snowboard Rentals are 
available at an additional cost.)

Registration 
forms are now 
available at the 
Elemen-
tary and 
High 
School of-
fi ces.

Forms Available for 
ECS SKI CLUB 

2010-2011



“Meeting the Challenge”                                                                9 December 2010

By Coach Lori Fuller
Great job to the ECS Cheerleaders for 

placing 3rd at the All Star Fitness For Kids 
Cheer Competition!  Thank you for a won-
derful and fun season.

CHEERLEADERS 
PLACE THIRD

IN COMPETITION

1ST QTR. PERFECT ATTENDANCE
KINDERGARTEN

Mrs. Bower - William Bognar, 
Brooke Butler, Samuel Edwards, 
Isabella Morlock

Mrs. Simpson - Olivia Bacon, 
Lita Conklin, Faith Long, Braylon 
Wyatt

Mrs. Smith - Zachary Clark, 
Katryna Jenning, Olivia Knab, 
Zoey Levine, Ryah Quinn, Chris-
tian Swalcy, Braden Winship 
 

FIRST GRADE
Miss Gemza - Andrew Boyla, 

Rebecca Coleman, Harley Ficek, 
Logan Grinols, Victoria Pearl, 
Emma Steffenhagen, Jocelyn 
Wyatt

Mr. Wilson - Erin Cortez, 
Isabella Haskell, Matthew Ives, 
Christopher Karns, Kaleb Kilby, 
Jallyssa Lafferty, Star Light, Ever-
ett Swenson, Elsa Woodarek 
  

SECOND GRADE
Mr. Hintz - Morganne Chap-

man, Caleb Jennings, Braedyn Palma-
tier, Abigail Ploetz

Mrs. Peters - Saidy Bolya, Dairinn 
Finn, Hayly Fredrickson, Justin Im-
hoff, Noah Lehr, Mallory Little, Erin 
Quinn, Gabriel Snyder 

Mrs. Polasik - Kolby Aldrich, 
Madison Delity, Jenna Hadley, Rexx 
Paddock, Clayton Rowland, Courtney 
Sexton

Mr. Przybyla - Luca Adams, 
Mitchell Azcarate, Joseph Baransky, 
Patrick Dineen, Alexander Hunt, Em-
ery Lafferty, Kelsea Tomczak, Kim-
berly Weaver, Coryn Yarnes

  
THIRD GRADE

Mrs. Donoghue - Monikha Cavana, 
Shelly Coleman, Adrian deOrbe, Ila 
Decker, Julianna Giannicchi, Jordan 
Grinols, Aliya Michael, Katelynn 
Miller, Victoria Provorse, John Snyder 

Mrs. Woodarek - Nathan Andera, 
James Bogue, Allison Calarco, Brooke 
Eddy, Megan Hartsell, Lauren Karns, 

Madsyn Kilby, Liam Long, Hunter 
Puszcz, Jacob Rust
  

FOURTH GRADE
Mr. Delity - Meganne Chap-

man, Makayla Eschborn, Bren-
nan Finn, Allyson Fisher, Lucas 
Goodin, Christopher Ives, Cole 
Light, Steven Rowland 

Mr. Tomblin - Malorie Cham-
berlain, Brenden Chudy, Han-
nah Delity, Travis Goodin, Ned 
Hartsell, Logan Knab, Elijah Little
  

FIFTH GRADE
Mrs. Fitzpatrick - Paul Crouch, 

Ices Decker, Lucas Foster, Court-
ney Levine, Halie Mowery, Hunter 
O’Stricker, Evan Palmatier, Kourt-
ney Robinson, Mitchell Sexton, 
Andelain Wilson

Mrs. Moore - Griffi n Chudy, 
Austin Grinols, Lisa Krotz, De-
ric Leiper, Alex Pangborn, Evan 
Quinn, Allison Raecher, Noah 
Stuve
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First Quarter  5-12 HONOR ROLLS LISTED
HIGH HONORS

Grade 12 - Joseph Alzate, Katelyn 
Crowley, Samuel Doro, Kayla Goode, 
Adam Hiller, Melissa Howard, Melis-
sa Mack-Beardsley, Christopher Sny-
der, Ryanne Tomblin, Amy Westfall

Grade 11 - Katelynn Andera, Bil-
lie Jo Bliss, Joshua Bordini, Joshua 
Bower, Samantha Brooks, Falicia 
Elom, Zakary Fisher, Ashley Golley, 
Connor Hellwig, Colin Lapi, Kaysie 
Raecher, Kaitlyn Riethmiller, Cedella 
Sergel, Clarissa Toner, Alissa Wallace, 
Courtney Wilson 

Grade 10 - Breanna Coolidge, 
Alyssa Costello, Nicholas DeChane, 
Janae Hamilton, Trevor Kilby, Rachel 
McMahon-Eagan, William Murphy, 
Cam Musall, Ciara Peters, Alex Stein-
broner, Madison Szpaicher, Caitlin 
Toth, Rachel Welch, Ashley Wilson, 
Shannon Wilson, Luke Zlockie

Grade 9 - John Alzate, Courtney 
Antholzner, Gwendolyn Brown, 
Isabella Brown, Ashley Charlesworth, 
Sierra DeChane, Alijah Fox, Fletcher 
Macomb, Hailey Musall, Liam 
O’Rourke, Natalia Palombi, Emily 
Rinko, McKenzie Robinson, Monica 
Rubeck, Courtney Scanlan, Julia 
Schwartz, Emily Uhrinek, Elizabeth 
Wendel, Megan Westfall, Sarah Woj-
towicz

Grade 8 - Kevin Bower, Alexander 
Delity,  Aemile Donoghue, Hannah 
Doro, Nathan Dunkleman, Ales-

sia Filutze, Rebecca Hagon, Patrick 
McMahon-Eagan, Alex Paddock, 
Patrick Robinson, Tyler Slaughen-
haupt, Jocelyn Steffan, Hunter Steffen-
hagen, Shelby Swalcy, Aidan Wilson, 
Finn Wilson, Molly Woodarek, Alexis 
Woodin 

Grade 7 - Courtney Charlesworth, 
Hunter Cooper, Elijah Dechane, Mat-
thew DiDonato, Nicholas DiDonato, 
Caitlyn Golley, Kaleigh Hunt, Cole 
Lapi, Jaelee Macomb, Cheyenne May-
bee, Quinn O’Rourke, Max Paddock, 
Lindsey Robinson, Robert Sawicki Jr., 
Kaitlyn Smith, Shelby Spell, Alicia 
Thorpe, William Timkey, Shelby Toth, 
Leah Westfall, Kevin Woodin, Morgan 
Zlockie

Grade 6 - Jenna Aldrich, Kath-
erine Barry, Jacob Bower, Emma 
Chew, Hannah Chew, Jerrett Gebauer, 
Marissa Hamilton, Madison Har-
ris, Shelby Imhoff, Benjamin Marsh, 
Jacob Marsh, Victor Rieman, Tarah 
Scharf, Jayden Slaughenhaupt, Snyder 
Smith, Robert Spell, Madison Swalcy, 
Liam Watt 

HONORS
Grade 12 - Sara Cranmer, Thomas 

Lamphier, Kyla Piscitelli, Jaylyn 
Rinko, Alissa Spaulding, Crystal 
Stover, Carolyn Wellman, Samantha 
Woodin

Grade 11 - Karley Brooks, Mark 
Flanagan, Elizabeth Havers, Jessica 
Howard, Nicholas Palombi, Shannon 

Scott, James Snider, Paige Wyatt

Grade 10 - Carl Herman, Alexan-
der Murphy, Danna Scharf

Grade 9 - Noah Butler, Dennis 
Davies III, Hannah Gerwitz, Chantel 
Perez, Michael Perrington, Michaela 
Pierce, Kara Piscitelli, Jesse Pollock, 
Melinda Rust, David Toner

Grade 8 - Amber Davies, Zachary 
Logel, Daneth Musall, Phalla Musall, 
Olivia Venezia, Calum Watt 

Grade 7 - Thomas Easton, Alex 
Fisher, Katlin Gage, Cameron Lam-
phier-Miller, Annmarie Prentice, Caleb 
Rinko

Grade 6 - Jordon Andrews, Kelsey 
Bohn, Brooke Coolidge, Nolan 
Dunkleman, Alissa Gregory, Shauntay 
Hackett, William Quinn

The ECS Student Council will host a holiday dinner for all senior citizens on Sunday, Dec. 12, at 2 p.m 
in the school cafeteria.  There will be music and prizes as the students recognize and thank the senior citizens 

of our school district.  Please join us on this Sunday by calling the school at 699-2316 
no later than December 7 to make reservations.

Senior Citizens’ Holiday Dinner planned for Dec. 12th

GRADE 5 HONOR ROLL

Grade 5 - Mrs. Moore - Rylie 
Aldrich, Jackson Bacon, Griffi n 
Chudy, Hannah DeChane, Lisa 
Krotz, Mickala Michael, Samuel 
Riley, Walter Woodarek

Grade 5 - Mrs. Fitzpat-
rick - Halie Mowery, Hunter 
O’Stricker, Kourtney Robinson, 
Mitchell Sexton, Andelain Wilson



“Meeting the Challenge”                                                                11 December 2010

It’s easy to see that our Elementary students enjoyed their 
Bounce House reward for this year’s Reading Celebration.  We are 
so proud of how everyone jumped right back into reading this fall!

At Reading Celebration, 
STUDENTS JUMP FOR JOY

The Student Council is once again 
collecting hats and mittens for Project 
Christmas.  All donations can be brought 
to the school and put on the hat and mitten 
tree located in the Middle School.  Dona-
tions will also be accepted at the Holiday 
Concerts!  Our goal this year is 100+ sets!  
Please help us accomplish this!

This is also a reminder to the Senior 

Citizens to get your reservations in for the 
Annual Senior Citizens Dinner that will be 
held in our ECS cafeteria on Sunday, De-
cember 12th, 2010.  The dinner will begin 
at 2 p.m., and several ECS musicians will 
be providing Holiday entertainment!  You 
can reserve your dinner by contacting the 
High School offi ce by December 7th.  We 
look forward to seeing all of you!

The Student Council will be having a 
Bake Sale during the Elementary Concert 
on December 14th.  All proceeds will help 
purchase items for Project Christmas!

We continually thank the community 
members for their support on our commu-
nity service projects.  The advisors want 
to personally thank you for all you do to 
help. 

Student Council Update:  HOLIDAY PROJECTS
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 ECS 4th and 5th grade stu-
dents have been involved in The 
National Archery in the Schools 
Program for the past two years. 
The program promotes student 
education, physical education 
and participation in the life 
long sport of archery. NASP is 
designed to teach international 
style archery.  The core content 
covers archery history, safety, 
technique, equipment, mental 
concentration, core strengthen-
ing physical fi tness and self 
improvement.  Congratulations 
to the top shooters this year.  The 
fourth grade top archers where 
Steven Rowland and Meganne 
Chapman and the fi fth grade top 
archers where Austin Grinols and 
Ariah Tocha.  All the students 
improved and had a great time!

CHRISTMASTIME CHRISTMASTIME 
IN THE IN THE 

MUSIC DEPARTMENTMUSIC DEPARTMENT

Dec. 12th - Senior Citizens Dinner, 2 p.m.
Dec. 14th - Grades 2-6 Holiday Concert, 7 p.m.

Dec. 21st - MS/HS Holiday Concert, 7 p.m.

ARCHERY PROGRAM TAKES AIM AT FITNESS


